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Board president, Bob Stobbs, called the regular town meeting to order at 7:30pm.  In attendance were president Bob Stobbs, council member John Sanders, council member Steve Kahre and council member Paul Freeman. Superintendent Garry Sierra and attorney Paul Rudolph (filling in for Krista Lockyear) were also present.  

Kahre made a motion, seconded by Freeman to accept the minutes from last month.  Motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.

Freeman made a motion, seconded by Sanders to approve last month’s financial report. Motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.  

Sanders made a motion, seconded by Freeman to approve the accounts payable claims.  Motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.  

Southern Indiana Classic Marathon presentation:

Jill Gehlhausen, the marketing director, Eric Small, the communications director and Kyle Genglebaugh, the logistics director were all present representing the SIC Marathon.  Small stated that they have been working with Sam Preston from the Sheriff’s department.  The sheriff’s department will begin closing the course at about 6:45am and they will also be using the Rolling Thunder volunteers to help close roads and control traffic.  The main intersection in Darmstadt will be closed approximately 2 hours.  Jill Gehlhausen stated that they will be mailing out letters and information packets to all residents located on the course.  Mallory Lowe mentioned that we received a couple complaints from residents last year that did not receive a letter because their street wasn’t on the route course but was completely encompassed by the course surrounding their road.  Gehlhausen stated that they will make sure to send letters to all residents affected this year.  Freeman advised that they need to make sure the residents can get out of their driveways.  SIC assured us that they will have plenty of sheriff’s deputies available to help people out of their driveways and escort them through the course.

Eric Small mentioned that he will get us a copy of the insurance certificate to us.  Small also mentioned that they will start the race at 7am with a loud gun shot.

Jill Gehlhausen and Eric Small filled out the required town of Darmstadt parade/marathon permit for the marathon on April 14th that goes through the Town of Darmstadt.

Kahre made a motion, seconded by Freeman to approve the permit for the SIC Marathon on April 14th, 2012.

CLERK-TREASURER:

Mallory Lowe reported that the Town annual report (CTAR) is finished and has been submitted to state by the February 29th deadline.  Lowe published the totals in the Evansville Courier as required at the end of last month. 

There is a state law this year that we have to remap our council districts in town.  Every 10 years, 2 years following the US Census, all towns must complete redistricting.  This is done by an ordinance and the districts need to be fairly evenly distributed by population.  We will need to have this completed before December 31st.

Lowe advised that she has filed liens in the sewer department for accounts that were over 120 days.  The liens have been certified with the county auditor and will be added to the owner’s property taxes.
OLD BUSINESS:

1. Downtown Revitalization:

Kahre stated that he has spoken with some of the property owners in town if they would be interested in a future retirement center and he did receive some positive feedback so we will keep this in mind for future planning.

Stobbs mentioned that the new owner, Russ Bittner, of the old Willner’s garage has been cleaning it up, painting, removed the old gas tanks from underground and now has it ready to lease out.

2.  Boonville-New Harmony stripe correction update:

Stobbs advised that he and Kahre met with JH Rudolph and discussed the corrections that needed to be made.  Stobbs stated that JH Rudolph is looking to contract out with a company that specializes in road stripes.  JH Rudolph will come back with additional options and council is still deciding what they would like to have done.

 NEW BUSINESS:

1. Selling the Town Property 

Kahre stated he thinks the council should sell the town property beside the town hall/maintenance shop off Boonville-New Harmony road that Bill Smith donated to Darmstadt several years ago.  The field located next to the town maintenance shop and next door to Roger Bippus’ property.  Lowe noted that Roger Bippus joined the town council for a few months in 2007 and tried to purchase that land from the town but the council had voted no.  Council will discuss further selling our town property.

2. Superintendent’s Report: 

Sierra stated that they have had two accidents out here in the last month which left much debris on the sides of the roads.  Sierra asked who is responsible for cleaning up this debris.  Kahre stated he believed it was the responsibility of the Sheriff’s department to have the wrecker company clean up the accident mess.

Sierra advised that he researched and found that we do not need a white stripe on Wortman per law that the center line was sufficient.  Sierra asked about the smoke testing.  Kahre replied that we will still want to have the engineering firm re-smoke test a couple of the same areas that have been previously smoke tested.  Sierra noted that they have had two major flange repairs and another one that also required rewiring on Gilles Lane.  He will be having the community service people out to clean up trash before the marathon.  Sierra mentioned he will also make sure to have the whole town mowed before the marathon on April 14th.  

Sierra stated that the old Willner’s garage was wired together to the pump station on the house next to it from years ago and he will be correcting that and separating the units.  

He will be taking the snow plows off the trucks and putting them away for the season, we had a very mild winter.  

Sierra mentioned that he has received resident’s requests to change Saint Joseph Avenue north of BNH to a no passing zone and put down double lines where there is currently just a single line.  The attorney mentioned that we would need to pass an ordinance to do so.  

3.  Board member’s comments:

Freeman mentioned the area on the corner downtown at the four way stop at Boonville-New Harmony and Darmstadt Road had been kept up by the Kiwanis club in town but the Kiwanis club disbanded last year and since then, the dentist Pat Johns has been keeping up the corner.  Freeman suggested that if the town would be interested in donating some money to him that he and some volunteers could keep up that corner and redo much of the landscaping.  Council agreed to donate town money for landscape work with a $500 limit.

Kahre mentioned the law that was just passed at the Indiana Statehouse about being able to petition water & sewer companies that charge over 15% more to customers outside of the city limits compared to customers inside the city limits that Lowe brought up to council in the previous week.  We are currently being charged 35% more than the inside city limits customers.  Kahre stated that we follow up on this law and talk to our attorney to see what can be done to petition the rates being charged to us by Evansville Water & Sewer.

Stobbs mentioned that a couple of the residents that attend Salem church asked if they could put out yellow cones on Sunday mornings to slow traffic for church goers.  Council stated that would be no problem if they chose to do so.

Kahre stated that we need to come up with an inventory of roads that need to be restriped in town.  

4.  Attorney’s comments:

The attorney, Paul Rudolph, mentioned that he had an update concerning the bill 174 about the consolidation.  Rudolph stated that they have been making contacts with several of the politicians concerning this bill.  He stated that the bill more or less has died.  

5.  Resident’s comments:

Jeff Johnson of 14601 Darmstadt Road stated he was very displeased with the efforts of the marathon people to allow residents in and out of their driveways on the day of the marathon.  Johnson mentioned several problems he and some of his neighbors had with traffic closures from last year’s marathon.  Jill Gehlhausen and Eric Small both took his information and promised they will make all efforts possible to provide access getting out of his driveway on April 14th.  

Brune asked why the town of Darmstadt would be responsible for the costs of correcting the sewer electric box separation at Willner’s garage that Russ Bittner purchased.  Council agreed that the town should not pay for the electric work at this personal property owned by Bittner.

Brune advised that we need to check out if the flag that was purchased for the corner downtown was cloth or vinyl and that there are different rules for each that we need to abide by.

The meeting adjourned at 9:15pm

Attest:

Mallory Lowe

Clerk-Treasurer


